Hi Fellow Booster Club Members,

We are 1 point away from clinching a playoff spot. Hopefully when you read this letter we are in the playoffs and on our way for a deep playoff run. I think we have had a successful year with two bus trips, a holiday party, 4 jersey raffles, several hockey camp scholarships and our MVP award.

The booster club is looking into a summer gathering at a baseball game. Stay tuned for more information. Don't forget about the annual booster club convention hosted by the Lowell Booster Club. Dates are September 8-10, 2023, at Boxboro Regency Hotel and Conference Center in Boxboro, MA. Nice and close for members to drive. A \$50.00 deposit will be needed by April 15th (our last home game) with a final payment due by July 20th. Parking is free at the hotel. Prices are \$235 for a Quad; \$250 for a Triple; \$290 for a Double and \$400 for a Single. Please make checks out to the Booster Club. Early arrivals or late departure should be made by calling the Hotel directly at 978-263-8701. Speak to the front desk directly and ask for the Association of American Hockey League Booster Club rate. Deadline is Monday August 14, 2023. Any questions please contact me at devinep@charter.net. The theme this year is Lowel Vegas. Join us for annual Hockey Family Reunion!!

Back in 2020 I rewrote our booster club by-laws which Chris Felletter, our new media liaison, has uploaded to our website www.springfieldthunderbirdsbc.com. Please read them over so we can discuss at our next meeting. If you cannot attend the meeting, please send me your suggestions for changes to devinep@charter.net. We will vote at our next meeting in September or October.

Our last meeting of the season is Saturday April 15th at 5:00 in the Thunderbirds conference room. Go in the office on Bruce Landon Way. Please try and make it to share your ideas.

Hope to see everyone on the 15th. Have a wonderful summer and see you soon.

Sincerely,

Patty Devine

President

Springfield Thunderbirds Booster Club